Truro Bike And Walkways Committee

Minutes of Meeting May 4, 2016 Truro Public Safety Facility

Members in Attendance Cathy Haynes, Chair Eric Mays Susan Roderick Karen Snow

Guests None

The meeting commenced at 6:00 p.m. with a quorum and covered the following agenda:

- 1. Meeting minutes of the April 6, 2016 meeting were approved.
- 2. Public comments: None.
- 3. Outer Cape Bike and Pedestrian Master Plan: No update. Next meeting Thursday May 5.
- 4. Route 6 bike lane improvements: MassDOT is scheduled to present at the Board of Selectmen meeting on June 14. BWW voted to send a letter to the town to make MassDOT aware of less travelled section from Pamet to Truro border and potential for reduced signage and pavement markings; use of bike lane symbols vs. sharrows; areas where traffic passes on right; installation of yield signs at right turns; yield signs on roads incoming to route 6; extending bike lane from church area in Wellfleet to West Road.
- 5. Road condition improvements: DPW is working on a draft plan.
- 6. **Bike safety package**: A purchase order has been submitted to Idle Times. Anticipate receipt by Memorial Day
- 7. **Beach commission letter regarding safety brochure boxes**: Sample boxes will be ordered.
- 8. **Meeting with police dept:** Cathy Haynes met with Chief Takajian on April 7 and discussed the route 6 bike lane and safety issues around intersections.
- 9. **Board of Selectmen goals and objectives:** Meeting scheduled for June 14. BWW to discuss items at next meeting.
- 10. Bike rodeo status: No update.
- 11. Bike rack improvements: DPW to complete before placing this summer.
- 12. **Next meeting** is scheduled for Wednesday, June 8, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. at the Truro Public Safety Facility.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:30 pm

Respectfully Submitted, Eric Mays

In by

